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Dear CATA Family,   

By order of the North Carolina Governor public schools are closed until May 15.   

 

UCPS Remote Learning Plan:   Phase 4:  Click here to find out about Phase 3, which we are in at this time.  Phase three is 

through 4/19/20/.  Beginning the week of April 20, UCPS will transition into phase four of the Remote Learning Plan. During 

this week, new learning of new standards will begin for all students. The work will be optional. However, students are en-

couraged to stay engaged and participate in learning opportunities.  For high schools, new learning with new standards 

will begin Monday, April 20.  While district leaders continue to seek guidance from the North Carolina Department of 

Public Instruction about grades, teachers will track participation, provide ongoing feedback and communication with 

students.  Additional information about schedules and coursework will be communicated by the end of the week. Par-

ents should contact teachers if they have questions about how to access assignments, the level of rigor of assignments 

or remote learning coursework/materials.  As a reminder, the EmpowerED Family Portal is available for free learning re-

sources for all grade levels. Click here to review the UCPS Remote Learning Plan.  Technical Support: A Special technical 
support line has been established for student technical support, device troubleshooting, and maintenance issues:  Student Tech-
nical support may be accessed at studenthelpdesk.ucps.k12.nc.us.  Students should check their UCPS email DAILY!  

Board of Education approves changes to graduation requirements for Class of 2020:  During the April 7 Union County 

Board of Education meeting, board members approved changes to graduation requirements for the UCPS Senior Class 

of 2020. The changes, which were adopted because of COVID-19 and the associated March 16 – May 15 school closure, 

align with the amended graduation plan approved by the NC Board of Education on March 27.  As part of the updated 

graduation requirements, UCPS high school seniors are now required to have a minimum of 22 credits by their originally 

scheduled graduation date. Prior to Tuesday’s vote, current UCPS seniors would have been required to have a minimum 

of 28 credits to graduate with a high school diploma. Parents of high school seniors will receive more detailed infor-

mation this week. 

Devices and Wi-Fi access:   UCPS is working to ensure that all high school grade students have access to a Chromebook. 

High schools will distribute devices on Thursday, April 9. Principals will contact parents about the distribution process and 

time.  If your student is in need of Wi-Fi access, a nearby school can be a resource. Internet access is not only available 

inside school buildings. Wi-Fi connectivity can be accessed from school parking lots.  As a reminder, school buildings are 

closed and staff will not be on campus to assist with any technology matters. To keep areas safe, deputies and officers 

will patrol campuses to enforce social distancing guidelines. 

Spring Break:  UCPS will follow the scheduled spring break calendar (April 9-17). April 9 is an Optional Teacher Workday 

and April 10 is a UCPS Holiday. Teachers and staff will not provide remote learning opportunities during this time. 

 Meal schedules during spring break:  UCPS will continue this service during spring break, but meals will not be provided 

on Friday, April 10, which is a UCPS Holiday. Families will receive an additional meal on Thursday, April 9.  The meal service 

will operate on its normal schedule during spring break, April 13-17, from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. at the four sites. As a reminder, 

meals are no longer served on weekends. Click here for a list of community organizations that are providing meals and 

other resources for families on Saturdays and Sundays. 

More Important Information on the next page.   

 

Link to CATA  

Social Media Sites 

Click the Crest  

https://www.instagram.com/catacougars/
https://www.facebook.com/CentralAcademyCATA
https://twitter.com/cata_monroe
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Domain/2917
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/domain/2917
mailto:studenthelpdesk.ucps.k12.nc.us
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/7348
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/1905/Social Media.pdf
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More Information from Page One  

 

PTSO Needs You. We would like to ask for volunteers for positions on the board: President, VP, secretary, 

membership, fundraising (only 1 per year event) and a member for the Performing arts from the dance 

and MPRA academies.  Please contact Nicole D’Amico  at this email, noledoc2@comcast.net  

 

Here's what you need to know from CATA at this time: 

 If you need to contact a school counselor, then there is a page in this edition for assistance.    

 UCPS is serving free lunches to those 18 years and younger during the closure.  Please look for loca-

tions in this edition.   

 Extended Learning Opportunities from UCPS website: https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/7313 

Testing Updates: 

 The May 2nd SAT has been canceled. Any student that has signed up for this SAT will get a refund 

from the College Board. The June 6th SAT is still scheduled at this time.   

 AP Classes:  Students can go to the College Board sites for review and a schedule is posted in this 

edition.  This is a full course schedule for the free, live online AP classes available, along with infor-

mation about what will be covered this week. Links to upcoming classes are here:  

 CATA's Test Prep partner, Future Prep Educational Services, is offering online SAT prep options for stu-

dents wishing to prep for this important test while they are at home. Future Prep currently has availa-

bility for one on one and small group tutoring through the Zoom platform. You can contact them di-

rectly at 704-307-8975 or customerservice@futureprep.com to discuss what will work best for your stu-

dent. 

Online Class Information:  Students enrolled in NC Virtual Public School (NCVPS) or South Piedmont Com-

munity College (SPCC) classes are expected to continue working during this time. Please contact your 

professor with questions and concerns.  Students enrolled in Union County Virtual (UCV) and APEX cours-

es work has been suspended through March 30.  

More Registration Information:  Students interested in taking a class next year at SPCC but who are not 

currently taking classes at SPCC please make sure to apply to SPCC as soon as you can by going to 

SPCC.edu and click Apply Online. Registration for new students is not scheduled until April 20.  

Scholarships: 

It is that time of year to REPORT your SCHOLARSHIPS!  Please send a copy of your scholarship letter to Ms. 

Ashley Cole- even those scholarships you are not going to use- by Friday, May 8.  Your scholarship totals 

will be listed in the Scholarship Slide Show.  Please continue to review scholarship opportunities on the 

CATA School Counseling Website. If you have questions please ask your assigned counselor. 

The Performing Arts Academy at Central Academy Presents our Spring Musical “In the Heights” Tickets 

are $10.00, but online sales are postponed at this time. We have rescheduled for May and more infor-

mation will be forthcoming.    

Senior Class Cap and Gown Photo-  Tentative New Date-  Friday, May 22 at 10:20  AM in the gym.  This 

occurs during second block and you must be present and in appropriate attire (cap and gown) to be 

included in the picture (be here prior to the start of 2nd block if you flex). Pricing and Brochures will be 

sent closer to the even.    

Junior/Senior Prom 2020:  The prom’s new tentative date is Saturday 5/23 at Rolling Hills from 8pm to mid-

night.  Ticket sales will be available the week we return to school.  Tickets are $70.  Students who have 

already purchased tickets must click HERE to complete the purchase form.  This form is what allows stu-

dents to get into the prom. Complementary tickets will be given out once the student has checked in at 

the door.   Past due student fees must be paid for admittance into the prom.  Students who are brining a 

non CATA student as a guest must fill out a Prom Guest form.  Forms are located in the front office an d 

are due on Wednesday 5/20.   

2019-2020 Yearbooks: Yearbooks are now $85.00. Send check or cash to Ms. Christensen in The Den or 

order online at yearbookforever.com (search for CATA).  

 

Please take time to read over this newsletter. The Cougar Chronicle, in addition to our website, will be 

the main form of communication from school to home. Go Cougars! Ms. Merritt  

mailto:noledoc2@comcast.net
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/7313
https://apstudents.collegeboard.org/coronavirus-updates?excmpid=SM058-ST-1-tw
mailto:customerservice@futureprep.com
mailto:ashley.cole@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://bit.ly/2uLBTP4
https://yearbookforever.com/
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For immediate release:  Please Click here to see a CATA football video  
 

Central Academy of Technology and Arts (CATA) would like to welcome our new head football 

Coach Shane Griffin.  Coach Griffin comes to CATA after spending the past two seasons as the of-

fensive line and run game coordinator for the Forest Hills Yellow Jackets.  Coach Griffin will be enter-

ing his 20th year in the field of education and coaching as he takes over the CATA football program 

again in 2020.  Coach Griffin will teach Physical Education and Weight Lifting at CATA this coming 

fall.  Coach Griffin holds a BS in Parks & Recreation Administration & minor in Coaching from Win-

gate University.  He also holds an MA in Education & Special Education from the University of Phoe-

nix as well as an MA in School Administration from Gardner Webb University.   

 

In 2017, he served as the offensive coordinator for Central High School (Pageland, SC). This will be 

Coach Griffin’s third stint with the CATA football program as he was the head coach during the 2015 

& 2016 seasons. In 2015, Griffin lead the CATA football program to the first ever 4-0 start in school his-

tory. He also served as the offensive line coach in 2012. Coach Griffin spent two seasons 2013 & 2014 

at Anson High School as the offensive line coach and offensive coordinator.  Coach Griffin has 

worked in a variety of capacities throughout his career from offensive coordinator to defensive co-

ordinator as well as position coach for offensive and defensive line, running backs, linebackers and 

quarterbacks. The last 19 years of experience has taken Coach Griffin from North Carolina to New 

Jersey, and back to North Carolina and South Carolina respectively as a football, track and field, 

golf and softball coach at the high school level.   

 

Coach Griffin played college football at Wingate University (’99) where he was a three time All 

South Atlantic Conference (SAC) performer at offensive tackle and also a finalist for the Jacobs 

Blocking Trophy awarded yearly to the best offensive lineman in the SAC. Coach Griffin is a native of 

Union County and spent his high school playing days at Forest Hills High School (’94) playing for 

Coach John Lowery. While at Forest Hills, Coach Griffin was a three year varsity athlete and all-

conference offensive lineman his junior and senior year. While playing at Forest Hills the Yellow Jack-

ets had a combined record of 36-0 against conference opponents. Coach Griffin was also named 

to the All-State football team (’93) and was selected to the McDonalds East/West All-Star game 

(’94). Coach Griffin is 43 years old and has been married to his wife Jennifer, for 16 years. Together 

they have three children: Jacob (14), Jordyn (12) and Jett Mike (6). Coach Griffin is excited to be 

back at CATA and is ready to get back to work. His passion is for helping kids reach individual goals 

while understanding the dynamics of being a part of a team working together to achieve the very 

best. 

 

  New Football Coach  

https://drive.google.com/open?id=14Q1WhzYqma0bNSQobT4FjvRjYG9oYXAE
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UCPS Remote Learning Guide  

Continued on the Next Page…... 
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UCPS Remote Learning Guide  
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Counseling Center Assistance & Lunches 
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UCPS FAQs for Remote Learning  
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UCPS FAQs for Remote Learning  

Most Recent Guidance Link for Remote Learning 

Advanced Placement Updates 

Online Instruction for AP Courses 

AP Course Schedule  

UCPS Policy on Conferencing Platforms  

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/3350/UCPS%20Remote%20Learning%20Guidelines%20for%20Parents%20and%20Students%20March%2026%202020%20FINAL.pdf
https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/about-ap/news-changes/coronavirus-update
https://apstudents.collegeboard.org/coronavirus-updatesC:/Users/josh.wall/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://apstudents.collegeboard.org/coronavirus-updates
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/site/default.aspx?PageType=2&PageModuleInstanceID=18998&ViewID=838b13a1-2ccb-4c74-83cb-0b9f098d6937&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=29235&SearchKeywords=
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Attention Seniors Class of 2020  

 

Graduation is on Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 1:00 PM at the Winthrop Coliseum in Rock Hill, SC 

 

The Fall Senior Letter is on our website.  Senior students & parents click here  
 

The Spring Senior Letter will come out once we have more information.   

 

Sign up for College Visits Click Here  

Dates for College Visits are posted in this Newsletter on the Around CATA Page 
 

Scholarship Spotlight– Click HERE for more scholarships 

 
SAT—All juniors will be taking the SAT.  The original date was 3/25.  A new date will be communicated at a later 

date.   

 

"Builders Bridge Internship Program is now accepting applications. This is an 8-week program in a homebuilding 

skilled trade. Pay ranges from $10-15/hr and interns will work 30-40+ hours a week. More info and application 

links are on the Opportunities for Students page on our website." 

 

**Attention Juniors ** 

If you are interested in applying for a semester internship your senior year, Click here for  online application. 

Qualifications: 

 Have completed at least two CTE courses (preferably in the same career cluster/academy such as Health 

Science I &II) 

 Good attendance record (no more than 7 absences in a semester for the last 2 years) 

 Reliable transportation 

 No suspensions or serious disciplinary actions on your high school record 

 At least a 2.5 GPA 

 Able to commit to attend at least 8 hours a week during your internship 

Here is the link to apply:  (must be logged in to your google account to access this form) 

Please email Ms. Corbett with any additional questions @ adrianne.corbett@ucps.k12.nc.us 

 

College and Career Corner 
Class Information from the Guidance Counselors 

 

CATA Guidance Department 
A high school guidance department can 

help your student with a LOT during high 

school—counseling during a problem/or 

stress, college planning, career/college 

questions, interview skills, problem solving 

with classes/teachers,  friendship/social is-

sues.  Counselors also help with scheduling 

and what courses to take.  Counselors are 

available to answer parent questions as well.  

Please see the list of counselors by acade-

my: 

Ashley Lawson: Medical Science, Transportation 

& Guidance Department Chairperson 
Ashley Cole : Pre-Engineering and Performing 

Arts (theatre & dance)  

Sarah Goodwin: Information Systems 

(Cybersecurity, Computer Engineering, Software 

& Game Design) and Music Production & Re-

cording Arts 

Counseling Twitter @CATA_Counseling 

Counseling Instagram @CATA.counseling  

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/1905/Fall%20Senior%20Letter%202019.pdf
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/5455
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/4530
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeiZiNNy_ppxjbXY5n-J3RduE86kRpZGUNAvlnKvLRfFAPcNw/viewform
mailto:adrianne.corbett@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:ashley.cole@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:sarah.goodwin@ucps.k12.nc.us
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Media Center  

(The Den) News & AP Information 

 

April is... 

National Poetry Month-https://poets.org/national-poetry-month  

School Library Media Month-School Library Month is the American Association of School Librarians'  

celebration of school librarians and school libraries.   

School Librarian Day-April 4. 

National Assistant Principals Week—April 6-10. Feel free to contact Dr. Wall and Mr. Stewart to tell 

them they are appreciated!  

Administrative Professionals Week-April 20-24. Thank you to Mrs. Nahum, Mrs. Viar, Mr. Smith, Mrs. 

Tweed, Mrs. Riley, and all those who play such important roles in our schools! 

CDC Information About the Coronavirus-https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html  

Visit our website for many resources: https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-media-

center/ 

We have a special section just on Evaluating News Resources: 

https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-media-center/online-resources/identifying-fake-

news  

https://poets.org/national-poetry-month
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-media-center/
https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-media-center/
https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-media-center/online-resources/identifying-fake-news
https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-media-center/online-resources/identifying-fake-news
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Performing Arts Events & 

Spring Musical 

https://cataperformingarts.org/  

 

The Performing Arts Academy at Central Academy Presents our Spring Mu-

sical “In the Heights” Tickets will be available at a cost $10.00 online at a 

later date.  

 
Post-

poned 

until 

May; 

Online 

tickets 

sales on 

hold at 

this 

time.    

 

2019-2020 Yearbooks  
2019-2020 Yearbooks: Yearbooks are now $85.00. Send 

check or cash to Ms. Christensen in The Den or order 

online at yearbookforever.com (search for CATA).  

https://cataperformingarts.org/
https://yearbookforever.com/
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Upcoming Events– March  

 

No School  at this time until March 30.  Please follow UCPS and the NC governor’s office for updates.   

 

 

 

  Around CATA 

Our student life organizations are listed on our website. Click here.  
 

 

New Tentative Date: Saturday, May 23  

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/domain/2331
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If you have questions about athletics or want to volunteer to help with athletics, please send an 

email to Athletic Director, Coach Jay Niessner.   Make sure to follow all of CATA’s athletic teams on 

Twitter: @CATA_Athletics  

 

The North Carolina High School Athletic Association (NCHSAA )has suspended all games, 

practices, workouts, skill development,  and meetings until Monday April 6th. 

All athletic facilities on the CATA campus are closed to all teams.  We will update you as fur-

ther decisions are made.   

 

 

New Athletic Attendance Eligibility Requirements: Please click here for more information.  this Spring 

to be eligible this coming Fall of 2020.   

 
Fall Sports - 2020 

Summer Workouts will start on June 15th.  Summer workout calendars & schedules will be posted af-

ter spring break, please contact your sports coach for more details.  

Summer Dead Weeks NO ATHLETIC: June 29th – July 5th, July 20th – July 26th. All athletic facilities are 

closed during these dead weeks 

Fall sports parent night – Monday, July 27th, 2020 – 6:30 pm 

Fall sports will start on Saturday – August 1st, 2020, First week of games – August 17th – August 22nd 

 
Fall Sports Coaches Contact Information: 

Cheerleading - Ashley Lawson – Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Cross Country - Kim Inuwa – kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Football – TBA 

Men’s Soccer - Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Volleyball - Stephanie Peacock – Stephanie.peacock@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Women’s Golf - Nelson Rowell – nelson.rowell@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Women’s Tennis - Terry Lewis – soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com  

Winter Sports Coaches Contact Information: 

Cheerleading – Ashley Lawson – Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Indoor Track & Field – Kim Inuwa – kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Women’s Basketball – Kevin Allran – kevin.allran@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Men’s Basketball – Sam Smithson – Samuel.smithson@ucps.k12.nc.us 

Swimming – Sally Goodwin – sarah.goodwin@ucps.k12.nc.us   

Wrestling – Mike Jacobus – mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Spring Sports Contact Information: 

Baseball – Matt Garcia – matthew.garcia@ucps.k12.nc.us   

Men’s Golf – Mike Jacobus – mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Men’s Tennis – Terry Lewis – soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com  

Softball – Aaron Hammers – aaron.hammers@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Track & Field – Kim Inuwa – kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us  

Women’s Soccer – Jay Niessner – jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us  

 

Cougar Athletics 

 

CATA COUGAR 

SPIRIT WEAR 
CATA Spirit Wear will 

be on sale online. 
 Our Band Boosters 

sell Cougar Spirit 
Wear!  

Click here to purchase 

online.   

Please call or text Mickie 

Carter at 980-257-4174 

mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/685/UCPS%20Eligibility.pdf
mailto:Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:Stephanie.peacock@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:nelson.rowell@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com
mailto:Ashley.lawson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kevin.allran@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:Samuel.smithson@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:sarah.goodwin@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:matthew.garcia@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:mike.jacobus@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:soldbyterrylewis@gmail.com
mailto:aaron.hammers@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:kimberly.inuwa@ucps.k12.nc.us
mailto:jay.niessner@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://sites.google.com/a/ucps.k12.nc.us/cata-band/spirit-wear

